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Nathan McCorrister (Grad Mentor), Janell Henry, Ashley Courchene, Francine Laurin, Miranda Hamilton, Taylor Daigneault, and 
Dylon Martin from the Indigenous Summer Scholars Program (www.uwinnipeg.ca/ISSP). Photo Credit: University of Winnipeg  

http://www.uwinnipeg.ca/ISSP


EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITY—INTERNATIONAL STUDENT SERVICES (ISS) MENTOR 

Application Closing Date: July 20, 2017 

REPRESENTATIVE DUTIES  
 ‘Matched’ with 2-8 first year students (either Domestic, International, Adult Learner, Rural, New 

Canadian or Immigrant students) to assist in their transition to university life and to the City of 
Winnipeg during the 2017-2018 school year. 

 Provide new students to Winnipeg with a smoother transition to life in Winnipeg: i.e. includes 
helping student with setting up banking, communication methods, transportation modes and  
appointments with health professionals, etc. 

 Provide new students with information about The University and university life including, but not 
limited to: purchasing textbooks, locating classrooms, accessing information from the library,  
using the Centre for Academic Writing, Counselling Services and Career Services, etc. 

 Provide social supports and assistance with cultural transition for new students by organizing  
activities which engage them in the wider student body, community, and city. 

 Respect the privacy and confidentiality of the mentee(s) 

 Assisting with ISS office duties and programming as required. 

 Other duties as assigned. 

 Time commitment varies depending on the time of year. However, mentors are expected to con-
tact their mentees a minimum of once per week during the first two months of classes and twice 
per month thereafter. Mentors are required to meet in-person with their mentee no less than once 
per month. 

In addition to contacting with mentees, mentors are required to attend: 

 A Mandatory Training Session on August 11th 2017 

 Mentor group meetings usually 1 hour in length 

 Two International Student Services events per term. 

 Orientation sessions at the start of the academic term (i.e. September 01, 2017) 
 
QUALIFICATIONS 
 A student at the University of Winnipeg with at least one year of studies completed 

 Experience with ‘transitional issues’ (leaving home, urban experience, separation from family sup-
ports, post-secondary expectations) considered an asset 

 Ability to listen and recognize opportunities as well as challenges 

 Accept different points of view and be respectful of others 

 Be a positive role model 

 Person who assists students to focus on goals and provides encouragement 

 Knowledge of global cultures and traditions is considered an asset 

 Valid International or Manitoba Driver’s License is considered an asset 

 Ability to work for the International Student Orientation Day (September 01, 2017) 

 Ability to work September 2017 to August 2018. 
 
Hours of Work: Variable (1-3 hours per week) 
 
Click here to apply: https://myavanti.ca/UWinnipegCareers/Account/Login?returnUrl=%
2FUWinnipegCareers%2FJob%2FApply%2FEX000001&redirectFromApply=True 

https://myavanti.ca/UWinnipegCareers/Account/Login?returnUrl=%2FUWinnipegCareers%2FJob%2FApply%2FEX000001&redirectFromApply=True
https://myavanti.ca/UWinnipegCareers/Account/Login?returnUrl=%2FUWinnipegCareers%2FJob%2FApply%2FEX000001&redirectFromApply=True


What’s happening in Graduate Studies… 
 
Master in Management program launches next month  
 
QE Scholars are working around the globe! 
 
UW Indigenous Affairs and the Faculty of Graduate Studies launch the  
Indigenous Summer Scholars Program  
 
If you know about great work happening in your program, let us know about it at  
gradstudies@uwinnipeg.ca. We would love to feature you on the Grad Studies 
website and newsletter.  
 
 

 

 

Congrats to Noor Bhangu, 

Cultural Studies Queen 

Elizabeth Scholar, for being 

awarded The Arts in  

Society Emerging Scholar 

Award. Noor is exploring  

Islamic art and artifacts at 

the National  

Museum of Scotland as 

part of a case study to  

analyze European histories 

of collecting and exhibiting  

Islamic Art. 

Photo Credit: Noor Bhangu 

http://www.uwinnipeg.ca/graduate-studies/features/program-feature---master-in-management.html
http://www.uwinnipeg.ca/graduate-studies/scholarships-and-awards/what-our-scholars-are-doing.html
http://news-centre.uwinnipeg.ca/all-posts/celebrating-indigenous-summer-scholars/
http://news-centre.uwinnipeg.ca/all-posts/celebrating-indigenous-summer-scholars/
mailto:gradstudies@uwinnipeg.ca


Email gradstudies@uwinnipeg.ca to register  

mailto:gradstudies@uwinnipeg.ca


 

 For more information, visit: uwinnipeg.ca/c2c 

uwinnipeg.ca/c2c


Email: a.walker-jones@uwinnipeg.ca  

mailto:a.walker-jones@uwinnipeg.ca


AFFORDABLE RENTAL INNOVATION FUND  

To promote the Affordable Rental Innovation Fund, which has been designed to encourage new  
funding models and innovative building techniques in Canada’s affordable rental sector, CMHC will 

be hosting an ideas challenge for post-secondary students in September 2017. 

By participating in the challenge, students will have the chance to make a real difference in the lives 
of Canadians. Innovative ideas have the potential to revolutionize the affordable rental housing  
sector in Canada. The Student Challenge for Affordable Rental Housing offers an opportunity for  
students to play an active role in generating “outside the box” ideas and provides students with 

hands-on experience in the work necessary to create affordable housing. 

The winning submissions will receive an award of $10,000. Additionally, the work completed by the 
students when they participate in the challenge could form the basis of an application for funding  
under the Affordable Rental Innovation Fund to transform the innovative concept into a rental  

housing project. 

Click here for more information.  

 

SPEAKING OPPORTUNITY  

The Skywalk Lecture Series is looking for speakers to present in the lovely Carol Shields Auditorium 
at the Millennium Library. This is a great opportunity for the University community to present its  

research and scholarship to the public at large including graduate students and PostDocs. 

We are in need of ten (10) presenters for the October 4/17-December 6/17 Fall session, and ten (10) 
presenters for the January 10/18-March 14/18 Winter session. The presentations are on Wednesdays, 

noon to 1 pm. Standard PowerPoint capabilities are provided. 

For each of these dates we will need the following information: 

- Name of Presenter (could be co-presented) 
- Department/Program affiliation 
- Contact information (phone/email) 
- Short, punchy title of the presentation 
- We may also request a ‘headshot’ photo 

- Preferred dates 

The most immediate concern is to find speakers for the Fall series, so that the Millennium Library can 

create posters, brochures and web announcements. 

We are especially interested in hearing from people who have never presented in the Skywalk Series. 

Volunteers may email the following contact with your preferred date(s):  
(Oct 4, Oct 11, Oct 18, Oct 25, Nov 1, Nov 8, Nov 15, Nov 22, Nov 29, Dec 6, Jan 10, Jan 17, Jan 24, Jan 

31, Feb 7, Feb 14, Feb 21, Feb 28, Mar 7, Mar 14) 

Tessa Manning, Faculty of Science Office 
t.manning@uwinnipeg.ca   

http://secure.campaigner.com/csb/Public/show/gagwv--c6yd4-6ijbo1n6
mailto:t.manning@uwinnipeg.ca


NATIONAL PAPER COMPETITION 

Canada’s first 150 years have been marked by innovation and inspiration, which continue to be 
key determinants in defining our future. The Canada School of Public Service is inviting Master’s 

and PhD students to participate in the National Student Paper Competition—an exciting high-

level exposure opportunity that allows students to share their unique perspectives on the federal 

public service and the Government of Canada. 

Through a 1,500-word essay or briefing note, students may respond to one or both of the  

following questions: 

1. What are your ideas to help ensure that the public service will be ready to meet the needs of 

the future? 

2. What are your ideas to advance the government’s forward objectives? 

The Grand Prize Winner, who is selected by a panel of senior public servants, will receive: 

 an offer for a four-month paid placement within the federal public service;  

 a VIP invitation to attend the 2018 Manion Lecture in the National Capital Region, with travel 

expenses reimbursed, if applicable; and 

 an opportunity to present their paper on a national platform. 

The majority of last year’s finalists have found employment within the federal public service. 

Visit the Institute of Public Administration of Canada website for more information on the  

competition guidelines and past winners. 

Students wishing to participate should contact Deanna England at d.england@uwinnipeg.ca.  

 

PRACTICUM OPPORTUNITY WITH SENATOR MCPHEDRAN  

Postsecondary students are invited to apply for minimum six months remote practicum placements 
with Senator Marilou McPhedran's office. Marilou McPhedran is a human rights lawyer, professor 
and activist recently appointed as an independent senator in the Parliament of Canada by Prime 
Minister Justin Trudeau. She co-founded several internationally recognized non-profit Canadian  
organizations and is the founding Principal of the University of Winnipeg Global College. She has 
given extensive voluntary support to civil organizations that focus on peacebuilding and women's 
rights. Students will have the opportunity to work online on various issues relevant to human 
rights, youth, and their areas of interest as well as directly with the Senator when she is traveling to 

Manitoba. 

For more information and to apply, please see bit.ly/2u61Mqv . 

Questions may be addressed to Katrina Leclerc at katrina.leclerc@sen.parl.gc.ca. 

https://www.ipac.ca/iPAC_EN/Programs_Services/National_Student_Paper_Competition/iPAC_EN/Programs/National_Student_Paper_Competition/StudentPaperCompetition.aspx?hkey=8f276482-7290-48c7-a883-cfd9a2c83181
https://www.ipac.ca/iPAC_EN/Programs/National_Student_Paper_Competition/StudentPaperCompetition.aspx?WebsiteKey=858816d3-b17f-4d39-b926-f499484db52c&hkey=8f276482-7290-48c7-a883-cfd9a2c83181&New_ContentCollectionOrganizerCommon=4
https://www.ipac.ca/iPAC_EN/Programs_Services/National_Student_Paper_Competition/iPAC_EN/Programs/National_Student_Paper_Competition/StudentPaperCompetition.aspx?hkey=8f276482-7290-48c7-a883-cfd9a2c83181
mailto:d.england@uwinnipeg.ca
https://t.co/ZgeT6FMsgs
mailto:katrina.leclerc@sen.parl.gc.ca


Important Dates: 
 

August 15 — DEADLINE to apply for  October Graduation 
 
August 15 — DEADLINE to submit an application to the Senator Thomas Crerar 
Scholarship  
 
September 1 — Orientation in Room 3L08 from 11:00 a.m.—1:00 p.m.  
 
September 1—DEADLINE to apply for the Linda Brown and Vana Kirby Graduate 
Scholarship 
 
September 4 — Labour Day: University Closed 
 
September 5 — First Day of Classes  

 

STUDY ABROAD OPPORTUNITY 

Would you like to spend an academic term in Queensland, Australia?   

The Centre for Interfaith & Cultural Dialogue (ICD), at Griffith University, Brisbane, Australia, in 

partnership with the Faculty of Graduate Studies of The University of Winnipeg, is providing  

opportunities for internships, research and scholarship in politics, development practice,  

economics, religion & culture, theology, and business.  

These opportunities will be available from the Spring-Summer term of 2017 through to the Spring-

Summer term in 2018 and will be developed with students according to their program.  

Students interested in taking part in the partnership should also apply for a Queen Elizabeth II Di-

amond Jubilee Scholarship. The Canadian Queen Elizabeth II Diamond Jubilee Scholarships 

(QES) is managed through a unique partnership of Universities Canada, the Rideau Hall Founda-

tion (RHF), Community Foundations of Canada (CFC) and Canadian Universities. This program is 

made possible with the financial support from the Government of Canada, provincial govern-

ments and the private sector. The deadlines for applications are February 15th (Spring); June 1st 

(Fall); October 15th (Winter).  

For more information on these opportunities, please contact Dr. James Christie, 

j.christie@uwinnipeg.ca or Sandy Peterson, s.peterson@winnipeg.ca.  

http://www.uwinnipeg.ca/graduate-studies/scholarships-and-awards/queen-elizabeth-ii-diamond-jubilee-scholarship-program.html
http://www.uwinnipeg.ca/graduate-studies/scholarships-and-awards/queen-elizabeth-ii-diamond-jubilee-scholarship-program.html
mailto:j.christie@uwinnipeg.ca
mailto:s.peterson@winnipeg.ca


Email: pacssaexecutive@gmail.com 

mailto:pacssaexecutive@gmail.com


We hope you are  

enjoying the latest news 

and information from The 

Faculty of Graduate  

Studies. You may  

unsubscribe from further 

emails by replying to this 

email with 'unsubscribe' in 

the subject line.  If you 

have any questions, please 

contact us at 515 Portage 

Avenue, Winnipeg, MB R3B 

2E9 or 204.786.9797. 

Did you know… 

 that goats are great additions to your yoga practice?

 you can find the Faculty of Graduate Studies Guidelines and

Policies online at http://www.uwinnipeg.ca/graduate-studies/

policies-guidelines/index.html?

 that you can speak up for research funding? Print out a poster,

add your name, and Tweet or Instragram a picture to

@JustinTrudeau and @Bill_Morneau to show your support for

the Naylor Report. Include hashtags #NextGenCanScience

#SupportTheReport.

Deanna’s pets. Photo Credit: Deanna England 

http://www.uwinnipeg.ca/graduate-studies/policies-guidelines/index.html
http://www.uwinnipeg.ca/graduate-studies/policies-guidelines/index.html
http://www.csmb-scbm.ca/uploads/Poster_EN.pdf
http://www.sciencereview.ca/eic/site/059.nsf/vwapj/ScienceReview_April2017.pdf/$file/ScienceReview_April2017.pdf

